

New South Wales Government

Department of Premier and Cabinet

Governor Macquarie Tower
1 Farrer Place, Sydney NSW 2000
GPO Box 5341, SYDNEY NSW 2001
T: (02) 9228 5525 F: (02) 9228 4757

Hon Paul McLeay MP
Chair
Public Accounts Committee
Parliament House
Macquarie St
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Mr McLeay

I refer to your letter of 20 August 2008 regarding the DPC response to the Auditor General's Report on Government Advertising. I understand that you have written in similar terms to the Director General, Department of Commerce.

I understand that the substantive response from the Department of Commerce (DOC) will update the Committee on the status of each of the recommendations for which DOC has full or partial responsibility.

I can advise you that, in relation to campaign documentation being available for Cabinet deliberations, this recommendation has been implemented.

Please contact me on 9228 3096 if you have any enquiries.

Yours sincerely

Graeme Head

Deputy Director General